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        Fall 2024 Police Appreciation  
   Our Fall 2024 Police Appreciation 
awards took place on September 25th 
at the Delray Beach Golf Club. We 
recognized CSI Courtney Mezzancello 
and Officer Luis Bonet.   Employee 
Award: In reviewing the procedures 
for public record requests. it was 
determined that the Crime Scene Unit 
was retaining items such as 
fingerprint cards, 
latent print cards, 
and Crime Scene 
photographs for 
extended periods of 
time unnecessarily.  
   When the statute 
of limitations for 
these cases ended. 
they were still 
being retained There were over six 
full filing cabinets filled with these 
items and many terabytes of 
photographs that needed to be gone 
through and disposed of. Retaining 
these items caused the Police 
Department to not be compliant 

regarding the public record retention 
law.  
   Crime Scene Investigator Courtney 
Mezzancello volunteered on her own 
to start going through all of these 
items and pull the cards/pictures that 
were overdue to be discarded. A lot of 
cases were old dating back to the 
early 1980’s. CSI Mezzancello went 

through the latent print 
envelopes and set aside 
all major cases and 
sexual batteries and 
submitted them into 
evidence. Thousands of 
the remaining ones that 
were not of value any 
longer were destroyed 
as per the current 

policy. This was an arduous task as it 
required that the statute of limitations 
be checked for every single case and 
determination made if they were 
going to be retained or destroyed. 
Clearing of these file cabinets will     

Helping Foster Youth Move Ahead 

   Our program on September 11th 

was presented by Kimberly Dunn, the 

Executive Director of Champions 

Empowering Champions. Their 

mission is to empower college 

students who have experienced foster 

care or homelessness to earn a 

degree and prepare for a rewarding 

career. 

   CEC provides a support network and 

opportunities for students to connect 

with and learn from accomplished 

mentors and similarly situated peers. 

They also help in skill development, 

civic engagement and 

financial assistance. 

   Skill development 

includes job search 

strategy, critical 

thinking, interpersonal 

skills, communication and time, stress 

and resource management. The 

students learn civic engagement 

activities by serving as mentors and 

role models for middle and high 

school students. Students who 

participate in their programming 

receive financial assistance with 

academic and living essentials. 

   For more information and how you 

can help, go to 

www.empoweringchampions.org. 

Continues—See Police, Page 3  

https://k07255.site.kiwanis.org/
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The 

   Upcoming Important Dates:    

 

              Birthdays:  

         

                     October 4 - Ronnie Dunayer 
                     October 6 - Mark Scheinbaum 

                              October 7 -  Anne Bright 
                             October 15 - Michael Moschette 
                             October 17 - Beth Schultz 
                             October 22  - Regina Sablo  
                             October 24 -  Brian Schleifer  
                             October 29  - Dupree Jackson, Jr  
                             October 30  - Reeve Bright     

  

                    Wedding Anniversaries: 
                  

                                   October 8  - Carlene & Robert Laseter (59 years) 
                  October 19 - Ezra Krieg & Marsha Eisenberg (27 years) 
                         

                                          Membership Anniversaries:               

                                   October 1  - Reeve Bright (51 Years !!) 
 

September 4th Meeting:  Today, we welcomed Michelle Brown into 
our ranks. Everybody put in for that. A lot of friends are excited about 
football. Peggy Kelleher is happy she has the Bills to cheer on after UF 
lost badly to Miami. Scott Youngberg is happy to cheer on the Packers 
and Dolphins after FSU got drubbed two weeks in a row. Joel & Pam 
Davidson and Jeff Rasor are happy for the Hurricanes top 12 ranking. 
Bob Barcinski is happy Purdue won. Bill Morse put in for his wedding 
anniversary. Andie Devoe announced the Witches Bike Ride is open for 
donations and participants. Rich Pollack appreciated the warm 
response our club gave to the Diaper Bank last week. Terrence Moore 
replaced his crashed car with an exact replica. Finally, Reeve Bright 
saluted the Delray Police for their quick response to an uninvited man in 
his house. 

September 11th Meeting:  Andie DeVoe celebrated another birthday 
and everyone put in for that. Peggy Kelleher had her membership 
anniversary to celebrate and, of course, the Buffalo Bills. A lot of people 
puti in for her anniversary as well. Rich Pollack and Scott Youngberg 
are cheering on the Dolphins. Mykal Banta likes the Detroit Lions. Bob 
Barcinski is for the Bears and Diane Colonna is for the Steelers and 
Penn State. She’s also getting ready to go to Maine for a few weeks. 
Joel & Pam Davidson are all about “The U”. Carlene Laseter had a 
fun trip with the grandkids. Larry Schroeder’s granddaughter just 
passed her driving test. Mike Salem is back from having Covid and 
Barry Frette returned after visiting Norway. Everyone else was “Just 
Happy”. 

September 18th Meeting:  Well, the Buffalo Bills beat the Dolphins. 
Wearing her Bills jersey, Peggy Kelleher made an obvious statement. 
Mykal Banta also liked the Bills winning. Pam & Joel Davidson were 
excited for UM’s pounding of Ball State. Ezra Krieg and Dave 
Freeburn put in for the meetings they missed. Scott Youngberg had 
a membership anniversary-46 years! Steve Rubin, Gina Sablo and 
Bob Barcinski put in for that as well. Scott McLean is happy for the 
Herd and One Man Mic Foundations. Terrence Moore is happy the City 
Budget was approved for next year. Rich Pollack is happy for the start 
of 5K season . Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

September 25h Meeting:  Today was “Police Appreciation” Day. 
Everyone put in for our fine officers and employees of the Delray Beach 
Police. Russ Majer was truly appreciative of Kiwanis. Mark 
Scheinbaum put in for the spouses and family members supporting the 
officers and employees of the police department. Jay Alperin added an 
extra dollar for Chief Majer. Peggy Kelleher also put in for the Gators 
and Bills winning. Joel Davidson thanked everyone for their gifts to the 
Kiwanis Foundation and for UM’s victory last weekend. Pam Davidson 
also had sad dollars for the Miami Dolphins, and a happy dollar for the 
Hurricanes winning. Scott Youngberg had a few dollars for FSU finally 
winning a game and for his wedding anniversary. Terrence Moore 
thanked the police and city commission for keeping him on his toes. 
And, Yes, Reeve Bright is still happy to be vertical. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

           ***** September ***** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
               Steve Rubin 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

             October -  Pam Davidson 

          November - Dave Freeburn 

          December - Joel Davidson 

    January, 2025 - Larry Schroeder 

           February -  Carlene Laseter 

               March -  Reeve Bright 

                 April -  Andie DeVoe 

                  May -  Mykal Banta 

                  June - Regina Sablo 

                  July -  Doug Martin 

              August - Terrence Moore 

         September - Steve Rubin 

                    Thank You!       

     Lt. Governor Pam Davidson announced 
the West Boca Kiwanis Club is now chartered. 
Farrah Fariab is the new President. A formal 
Charter Party will be announced soon. 

                       CONGRATULATIONS!  

Continues—See Other Doings, Page 4 
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The 

Board Meeting Notes 
   Our club’s recent Board Meeting took 

place via Zoom on September 9th. Here 

are some notes: 
I. Attendance Board: President David Freeburn: 

Secretary Alperin. 
1 Year; Kelleher; Davidson, Pam 

                            2 Year: Davidson, Joel; Sablo 

Absent Board:  Treasurer Morrison, Laseter, Krieg, Martin, Rickard 

II. Attendance Foundation: President Davidson, Pam;  

Vice-President Pollack., Secretary Alperin, Youngberg, Morse. 

Absent Foundation; Treasurer Morrison, Barcinski 

III.  Minutes from August Meeting:  Approved 

IV.  Financial report: Presented by email, will be modified in future for 

more detail and administrative year. Approved. 
V.  Old Business 

  A.  Service Plaque for Dale. 1. To be awarded at Charter Night but Dale 

does not plan to attend. 

  B.  Golf Tournament October 18 Update – Scott. 1. 6 weeks away and 

needs more support.  We have 11 Sponsors & 8 teams. 

  C.  Christmas Tree Lot Options.  1. Scott and Rich will ask Barry Frette for 

help checking on lot on West Atlantic  next to Spodak’s office. 

 D.  List of unpaid dues. 1. Bill will check with Dale Wednesday. 

 E.  Happy Hour - Update (Peggy). 1. Finnegan’s has been a great host. 
Plan for every other month. 2. Next may be at Finnegan’s combined with 

Charter Night or  week between Christmas and New Years. 3. Motion to 

spend $200 for food at each Happy Hour; Passed. 

F.  Real Men Bake Partner with Women’s Club. 1. Tentative date Feb 

10th.  Peggy will meet with then to assist and split proceeds 60% WC and 

40% Kiwanis. 2. If WC folds, we may take the fund raiser over. 

G.  Boca Club Charter Update - Pam. 1. Thy are chartered with 17 

members. 2. A celebration will be planned, and we hope to find and 

pay for a Kiwanis Bell for them. 

H.  Story Trail Pro/Con letter - (Scott). Joel started, but it was decided that 
it would take too much time now. Rich recommended a special board 

meeting to be held: Next Monday, 9/16 at 7:30 AM on Zoom. Pam will set 

it up. 

I.  Terrific Kids; (Peggy). 1. Peggy and Danielle have discussed dates in 

November and April. 2. The times would likely be between 8:15 and 9:45.  

J.  Education Breakfast recap (Rich). 1. No favorable comments. 2. Need to 

reconsider participation next year. 

K.  Mistletoe event Update 12/18 – Peggy. 1. City Special Events to bring 

cost estimates. 2. Expect between 1,000 and 1,200 participants (old record 
480 couples). 3. Woll coordinate with DDA. 4. Motion to approve concept 

with final dependent on cost. Passed. 

L.  New Member Folder Revamp – Gina.1. Carlene out of town but will 

meet soon. 2. It was suggested that we all send recommendations to 

Carlene and Gina for their consideration.    

M.  Holiday Party Date - Jay. 1. Saturday 12/14/2024 from 6 PM to10 or 

later. 2. Club will pay for main dish (TBA) and members may bring 

appetizers and sides. 3. Three quarts of Bourbon ice cream are ready (and 

frozen).  

 N. Charter Night Potential Dates - (David). 1. David will be back any day 
now and start working on that for October. 

VI.  New Business: 

   A.  Mini Grant Request - Diaper Bank $500 (Rich). 1. The club individuals 

donated cash last week in the amount of $320. 2. The club approved the 

grant request in the amount of $250. 3. Joel brought up the idea of 

requesting mini grants from: a.  Kiwanis International Foundation (up to 

$1000). b. Florida Kiwanis Foundation (up to $750). c. Pam and Joel will 

forward applications to Rich. d. The focus of this grant will be Delray Beach 

   B.  Mini Grant Request - Delray Reads Day $250 (Rich). 1. We gave $750 
for the Education Breakfast. a. Club members who attended repaid the 

club $320. 2. Discussion of Breakfast at Orchard View and  3. A Whole 

Program Books from Literacy Collection? 4. Motion for approval (Peg and 

Bill?) 

  C.  Foundation Update (Rich). 1. We still have the $750 grant for reading 

room books for Orchard View, which was held up do to book removals in 

schools. 2. We need to summarize and share with our membership and the 

public, all the projects we have done for the community. 

 D. Putt Putt Fundraiser Rich. 1. Rotary is asking to meet them in February. 

2. Reeve? 
 E. The Foundation Board will have an opening this October. 1. Scott will 

email the membership asking for applicants. 

VII.  Next Regular Board Meetings: October 7, 2024, at 7:30 AM on 

Zoom. 

  create space for equipment that is currently stored in 
the Crime Scene Garage.  
   CSI Mezzancello also volunteered to mentor a Crime 
Scene Intern for a summer semester at the same time. 
Not only is CSI Mezzancello performing her normal 
duties and handling her caseload. but she is now 
spearheading a huge project and at the same time 
taking the time to teach an intern all the different 
processes needed to be a Crime Scene Investigator. 
Her positive attitude and contributions have had a 
profound impact on our unit and Police Department 
and continues to make CSI Mezzancello a valuable 
asset. 
Officer Award: Officer Luis Bonet, through excellent 
and diligent investigative leads, was able to identify a 
suspect who was selling narcotics. Based on the 
information gathered during the course of his 
investigation, Officer Bonet was able to obtain a 
residential search warrant and on June 14, 2024 the 
warrant was executed. During the initial search of the 
residence, a large bag of marijuana was located in the 
target's bedroom. Directly near the marijuana was a 
large amount of currency and over 100 small clear zip 
top baggies. Also located inside the target's bedroom 
were numerous firearm cases. It should be noted that 
this was all within plain view of officers even though 
not included in the original residential search warrant. 
Also located was a budding marijuana plant in the 
backyard. 
   Following the location of the above-mentioned items, 
Officer Bonet conducted an in-depth interview with the 
target. Post-Miranda during the execution of the 
residential search warrant, the target admitted to 
ownership of all the aforementioned items that were 
located and stated that he was the occupant of the 
room where the items were found. The target stated 
that there were 7 firearms that were in his room, and 
they were all his. 
   Through Officer Bonet's knowledge, and experience, 
and due to prior investigation, it was determined that 
the target was selling narcotics, and due to this, a 
secondary search warrant was applied for and granted 
while still holding the residence. The amended search 
warrant included the seizure of narcotics, narcotic 
paraphernalia, currency, and firearms/firearm 
accessories. 
   After the secondary residential search warrant was 
signed the following was located and seized through 
the course of Officer Bonet's investigation: 30.3 Grams 
of Oxycodone, 12 Grams of MOMA, 575.4 Grams of 
Substituted Cathinone (Bath Salts), 257 Grams of 
Marijuana, 10 Firearms and $13,363.00 in US 
Currency. Based on Officer Bonet's excellent 
investigative skills, hard work, and relentless effort, 
the target was arrested and charged for Armed 
Trafficking of the drugs mentioned with Intent to Sell. 
   In addition to his regular duties, Officer Bonet is also 
involved with the Criminal Justice Academy at Carver 
Middle School, which now has grown to three classes 
with over 50 students. Working with several other 
officers, they developed the curriculum, including 
instructional methods, assessment tools and weekly 
lesson plans, all while being assigned to other units. 
  Thank you CSI Mezzancello and Officer Bonet for 
your commitment to your profession, the Delray Beach 
Police Department and the public you serve. 

Police, Continues from page 1 
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The 

        

  Membership 
                  Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

     
              Meet Our 
      Newest Member 
         

 

 

 

 

 

      

               

 

 

                  Michelle Brown          

   Michelle moved to Palm Beach County in 1990 to work 
as a reporter for the Palm Beach Post and transitioned 
into corporate communications. She is enjoying her 
career in Communications, Public Relations and 
Marketing as President of Kaliah Communications, Inc. 
She is currently working with the Spady Museum on 
fundraising and promotions. She also works full time 
with the Jewish Federation of South Palm Beach County. 

   Michelle has two sons, Yosiah 29 and Kalil 30, and she 
lives in Boynton Beach. A military brat, born on 
Andrews AFB in Maryland, Michelle spent her childhood 
on bases in Texas, Hawaii and Florida, and still loves to 
travel the world to expand her worldview. She also 
owns a Rottweiler. 

               Welcome Michelle! 

 

 

 

 

         Remember, This is The Formula:    
     Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.   
            Share it with others. Live it.  
        Doing Good....     Feeling Good!       

Woodward Speaks To Our Club  
   On September 4th, Palm Beach 
County Commissioner Marci 
Woodward gave us an update on the 
pressing issues affecting South Palm 
Beach County. She is currently the 
District 4 Commissioner, covering 
Delray Beach, Boynton Beach and 
Boca Raton. 

   The issues included updates on 
Palm Beach International Airport, 
Palm Beach County Animal Care and 
Control, transportation matters, workforce affordable 
housing, and information about the updated FEMA flood 
zone maps.  

   FEMA’s updated flood zone maps are effective Dec. 20, 
2024, adding thousands of Palm Beach County residents 
to high-risk flood zones. Property owners can check to 
see if they’re affected on the Palm Beach County 
Planning, Zoning & Building Department website (link 
below); if you’re affected, you’re encouraged to take any 
needed steps, including obtaining flood insurance if 
necessary, as soon as possible.  

You can also find your flood zone and learn more about 
the difference between an evacuation zone and a flood 
zone at the following link as well: https://
discover.pbcgov.org/.../Update-on-Flood-Zones.aspx.   
For more information on Woodward and District 4, go to 
https://discover.pbcgov.org/countycommissioners/
district4. 

Continued from Other Doings, Page 1 

 Delray Clean up Day 
 On September 21st, our club participated in 
National Clean up Day hosted by the City of 

Delray Beach. Participants were provided with garbage 
bags, gloves, and trash pickers for the clean up as well 
as breakfast and lunch. 

   Thanks to Ezra Krieg for organizing this, and to Bill 
Morse, Barry Frette, Steve Rubin, Peggy Kelleher, 
Andie & Michael DeVoe, Rich Pollack and Michelle 
Brown for helping to keep our community clean and 

https://discover.pbcgov.org/.../Update-on-Flood-Zones.aspx
https://discover.pbcgov.org/.../Update-on-Flood-Zones.aspx
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  

 
October 18 ..... Kiwanis “Swing for Kids”  
                           Charity Golf Tourney 
                     Westchester CC, 11:30 am - 5 pm. 

October 24...... Delray Reads Day 
                       Orchard view Elementary 

December 14..... Holiday Party at  
                            Alperin’s 
                            6 pm start 

  

 
           
       Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
10/2  Achievement Center 
10/9  Hanley Foundation 
10/15 Space of Mind 
10/23 Boca Helping Hands 
10/30 Soul & Soul 

11/6   JARC FL 
11/13 Tentative: Big Dog Resue 
11/20 Tentative:  Spady Museum  
11/27 Trashy Mermaids  

12/4   Trashy Mermaids  
12/11 Stet News  
12/18 Pulte Family Foundation  
12/25 Merry Christmas 

1/1  Happy New Year! 
1/8  Florence Fuller Child Development 
 
  Always looking for speakers if anyone has 
suggestions....  

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

          Serving the Hungry  
   Our program on 
September18th was presented 
by Ruth Mageria, the Executive 
Director for CROS Ministries. 
   They believe that to be 
successful in addressing hunger, 
the community must come 
together. For 45 years, CROS 
Ministries has been a constant 
presence in the community, 
“standing in the gap” for our 
hungry neighbors in Palm Beach 
and Martin Counties. Their mission is to serve the hungry 
in Palm Beach and Martin Counties through community 
collaborations. They use the talents of an incredible 
volunteer force to help families and individuals from 
falling into the downward spiral of poverty, food 
insecurity, and, in many cases, homelessness. Their 
programs include: seven Community Food Pantries, six 
pantries that are located in community partner buildings 
and one mobile “pop-up” pantry distributing food in nine 
different locations; Gleaning, a produce recovery program 
partnering with local famers to recover food that would 
otherwise go to waste; The Caring Kitchen, a hot meal 
program; and Children's Programming. Their programs 
increase access to and availability of nutritious food for 
families and individuals who are out of food, unemployed, 
or when their wages, disability, and social security 

payments are insufficient to keep up 
with the increasing costs of inflation. 
All services are provided without 
regard to race, religion, national origin, 
marital status, gender, disability, 
sexual orientation, or age. For more 
information go to 
www.crosministries.org. 

 
If you find yourself  

feeling useless, remember:  
it took 20 years, trillions of dollars, 

thousands of lives and four presidents  
to replace the Taliban with the Taliban. 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    
 

           September 4 -  Jay Alperin 

   September 11 -  Russ (He’s no minor) Majer 

  September 18 -  Carlene Laseter 

  September 25 -  Chuck Hallberg (Guest) 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“Give what you have to somebody; 
it may be better than you think.” 

     – Henry Wadsworth Longfellow 

 
Think you know words? 

Build your vocabulary with these new 
words and learn the meaning: 

Example Sentences: 
1. “A childhood interest in vexillology is what got me 
started in graphic design.”  
2. “A study of medieval vexillology will reveal much 
about Europe’s most powerful families.”  
3. “The lecturer discussed the impact vexillology had on 
the country’s traditions.”  

 

 

            
Rest, Relaxation,  

and Healthy Nutrition 
Here are some tips on how to stay healthy, even during 
long trips: 

• Before heading to the airport, pack a snack box of 
fruits, veggies, nuts, lean proteins, and healthy 
bars. This way, you won’t be tempted by chips and 
soda while you wait for your flight.  

• Get plenty of sleep. Like at home, getting a good 
night’s sleep while traveling is essential. Sleep helps 
your body reset for the next day and will help you 
maintain your weight.  

• Hydrate often.  

• Take your vitamins to ensure you’re at your best. A 
daily pill organizer can help you remember to take 
them, even while traveling.  

There’s no reason why you must sacrifice all your hard 
work and healthy habits while visiting family or heading 
to warmer destinations. Continuing a healthy lifestyle 
while traveling will help you have even more fun! 

Tip adapted from Travel & Leisure11 

    Vexillology  (Veksə’läləjē) 

           Noun, Latin, 1950s  

1. The study of flags.  

 1. Fact or Crap - 
Bookbinding originated in 
the Incan Empire.  

2. Fact or Crap - 
McBurneys Point is the 
southernmost tip of land on 
the Earths surface.  

3. Fact or Crap -  
Shakespear’s Hamlet is 

presumed cursed by actors, and the name of 
the play is never mentioned.  

4. Fact or Crap - Former Soviet textile 
worker Valentina Tereshkova was the first 
women in space.  

5. Fact or Crap - Xanthophobia is the fear of 
the color yellow.  

6. Fact or Crap - Nicole Richie was adopted 
by Lionel Richie when she was 16 years old.  

7. Fact or Crap - Enrique Inglesia’s father, 
Julio, has sold more then 300 million albums.  

 

 

              (Answers on Page 9) 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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Please Note:  The event is just 3 weeks away. 
We need to continue signing up Sponsors, Golfers 
and get Raffle Prizes.  

            We Need Everyone’s Help!  
To date, We have 12 sponsors and 10 teams signed 
up.  We need at least 18 sponsors & 14 teams. For 
more information and If you are playing, 
sponsoring or both, You can register now  on-line 
by going to:  

  http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/ 

 We can accept credit cards on our website, so  
please keep that in mind. 
   It will be a FUN event and will ultimately benefit 
the children and other projects in our area. 

http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

September 4: 
1781, Los Angeles was founded by Spanish settlers under the leadership of 
Governor Felipe de Neve. 
1949, more than 140 people were injured following a performance by singer Paul 
Robeson in Peekskill, N.Y. as an anti-Communist mob attacked departing 
concertgoers. 
1972, U.S. swimmer Mark Spitz became the first to win seven medals at a single 
Olympic Games, winning a seventh gold at the Munich Olympics in the 400-meter 
medley relay. 
1972, the longest-running game show in U.S. history, “The Price is Right,” 
debuted on CBS. 
1998, Google was founded by Stanford University Ph.D. students Sergey Brin and 
Larry Page. 
2016, elevating the “saint of the gutters” to one of the Catholic Church’s highest 
honors, Pope Francis canonized Mother Teresa, praising her radical dedication to 
society’s outcasts and her courage in shaming world leaders for the “crimes of 
poverty they themselves created.” 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Mitzi Gaynor is 93.  
 Golf Hall of Famer Raymond Floyd is 82. 
 Golf Hall of Famer Tom Watson is 75.  
 Actor-comedian Damon Wayans Sr. is 64.  
 Baseball Hall of Famer Mike Piazza is 56.  
 Singer-actor Beyoncé is 43.  

September 11: 
1789, Alexander Hamilton was appointed the first U.S. Secretary of the Treasury. 
1814, an American fleet scored a decisive victory over the British in the Battle of 
Lake Champlain in the War of 1812. 
1936, Boulder Dam — later renamed the Hoover Dam — began operation as 
President Franklin D. Roosevelt pressed a button in Washington to signal the 
startup of the dam’s first hydroelectric generator. 
1941, groundbreaking took place for the Pentagon. 
1954, the Miss America pageant made its network TV debut on ABC. 
1985, Pete Rose of the Cincinnati Reds broke Ty Cobb’s MLB career hits record 
with his 4,192nd hit. 
2001, nearly 3,000 people were killed as 19 al-Qaida hijackers seized control of 
four jetliners, sending two of the planes into New York’s World Trade Center, one 
into the Pentagon in Arlington, Virginia, and the fourth into a field in western 
Pennsylvania. It remains the deadliest terror attack in history. 
2012, a mob armed with guns and grenades launched a fiery nightlong attack on 
a U.S. diplomatic outpost and a CIA annex in Benghazi, Libya, killing U.S. 
Ambassador Chris Stevens and three other Americans. 
 Birthdays:  
 Musician Mickey Hart is 81.  
 Actor Amy Madigan is 74.  
 Sportscaster Lesley Visser is 71.  
 Actor Scott Patterson is 66.  
 Actor/director Roxann Dawson is 66.  
 Actor Virginia Madsen is 63.  
 Singer Harry Connick Jr. is 57.  
 Rapper Ludacris is 47.  
 Actor Elizabeth Henstridge is 37. 

 

September 18: 
1793, President George Washington laid the cornerstone of the U.S. Capitol. 
1850, Congress passed the Fugitive Slave Act, which created a force of federal 
commissioners charged with returning escaped slaves to their owners. 
1851, the first edition of The New York Times was published. 
1947, the National Security Act, which created a National Military Establishment 
and the position of Secretary of Defense, went into effect. 
1975, newspaper heiress Patricia Hearst was captured by the FBI in San 
Francisco, 19 months after being kidnapped by the Symbionese Liberation Army. 
2014, voters in Scotland rejected independence, opting to remain part of the 
United Kingdom in a historic referendum. 
 Birthdays:  
 Hockey Hall of Fame coach Scotty Bowman is 91.  
 Singer Frankie Avalon is 84.  
 Basketball Hall of Fame coach Rick Pitino is 72.  
 Baseball Hall of Famer Ryne Sandberg is 65.  
 Actor Jada Pinkett Smith is 53.  
 Former soccer player Ronaldo is 48.  

September 25: 
1513, Spanish explorer Vasco Nunez de Balboa crossed the Isthmus of Panama 
and sighted the Pacific Ocean. 
1789, the first United States Congress adopted 12 amendments to the 
Constitution and sent them to the states for ratification. (Ten of the amendments 
became the Bill of Rights.) 
1956, the first trans-Atlantic telephone cable officially went into service with a 
three-way ceremonial call between New York, Ottawa and London. 
1957, nine Black students who had been forced to withdraw from Central High 
School in Little Rock, Arkansas, because of unruly white crowds were escorted to 
class by members of the U.S. Army’s 101st Airborne Division and the National 
Guard. 
2005, in the presence of disarmament observers, the Irish Republican Army 
decommissioned its arsenal of weapons, officially ending a 36-year armed 
campaign for a unified Irish state. 
2013, skipper Jimmy Spithill and Oracle Team USA won the America’s Cup with 
one of the greatest comebacks in sports history, speeding past Dean Barker and 
Emirates Team New Zealand in the winner-take-all Race 19 on San Francisco 
Bay. 
2018, Bill Cosby was sentenced to three-to-10 years in prison for drugging and 
molesting a woman at his suburban Philadelphia home. (After serving nearly 
three years, Cosby went free in June 2021 after the Pennsylvania Supreme Court 
overturned his conviction.) 
 Birthdays: 
 Actor-producer Michael Douglas is 80.  
 Model Cheryl Tiegs is 77.  
 Actor-director Anson Williams is 75.  
 Basketball Hall of Famer Bob McAdoo is 73.  
 Actor Heather Locklear is 63.  
 Basketball Hall of Famer Scottie Pippen is 59.  
 Actor Will Smith is 56. 
 Actor Catherine Zeta-Jones is 55.  
 Football Hall of Famer John Lynch is 53.  

 

     AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this 
afternoon, like Jay and his friends will be doing 
and Actor Mark Hamill joins us, we hope that you 
will buy him a “Skywalker” drink, as he is 73 
years old today.    

 

 

 

 --  Did you know 1 googol is the number 1 followed by 
100 zeros 

 -- Did you know a 1 minute kiss burns 26 calories 

 -- Did you know you burn more calories sleeping than 
watching TV 

 -- Did you know frogs don't usually swallow water (they 
absorb most of the moisture they need through their 
skin) 

 -- Did you know at birth dalmations are always white 

 -- Did you know hummingbirds are the only bird that can 
fly backwards 

 

 -- Did you know a duck can't walk without bobbing its 
head 

 -- Did you know a hummingbird's heart beats at over a 
1,000 times a minute 

 -- Did you know dragonflies have 6 legs but can't walk 

 -- Did you know a crocodile can't move its tongue       

 -- Did you know that the first MTV video played was 
'Video killed the radio star' by the Buggles 

 -- Did you know in 1878 the first telephone book made 
contained only 50 names 

 -- Did you know pop corn was invented by the Aztec 
Indians 

 -- Did you know an average person will spend 25 years 
asleep  
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The 

       This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 9 
in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every 
number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                      
         
                     (Answers on Page 10) 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

        delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

   
  
 

       Answers..........   

 

1. Crap. Bookbinding originated in 
India. 

2. Crap. McBurneys point is the name 
given to a section of the human 
abdomen. 

3. Crap. Macbeth is the play  
                          considered cursed. 

4. Fact. Tereshkovas radio call name was Chaka which 
means seagull in Russian. 

5. Fact. and melanophobia is the fear of the color 
black. 

6. Crap. Lionel Richie legally adopted Nicole when she 
was nine years old. 

7. Fact. To date, Enrique has sold only a meager 60 
million albums worldwide. 

Funny Quotes about 
Marriage ...  
  

-- I took my suit to the 
cleaners, who wanted to 
charge me $40, so I gave it to 
the charity shop next door.  
They cleaned and pressed it 
and put it in the window.  I bought it back for $15. 

 -- My wife and I decided to never go to bed angry.  
We've been awake since Tuesday. 

 -- Someone just gave me half a peace sign.  Weird. 

 -- Growing up, we knew Dad had had enough when we 
heard the recliner slam down.  Kids these days will 
never know that fear. 

 -- My wife said, "That's the 4th time you've gone back 
for dessert!  Doesn't it embarrass you?"  I said, "No, I 
keep telling them it's for you." 

 -- She said she missed me.  Normally that would be 
good, but she's reloading.  

 -- When I was in elementary school, we learned about a 
shape called a rhombus and that was the last time I 
ever heard about that shape. 

 -- My wife and I started role-playing in the bedroom.  
Her favorite is The Sexy Librarian where I have to sit 
quietly while she reads a book. 

 

   

                 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net  ——Thank you                                                                  

Youth Protection Policies in Practice 
https://vimeo.com/863372175 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2024-2025 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                   Lee Kuan Yong 
                Kuala Lumpur, Malasia 
 

        2024-2025  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                     Jeremy Riehl 
                     407-275-0747  
            

        2024-2025  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Pam Davidson 
          Email: g8rmomof2@gmail.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 5 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd, Boca Raton  
  
   West Boca Raton- 1st Friday. 1 pm. 
        Glades Road Branch Library 
        20701 95th Ave S, Boca Raton  
 
   Boynton Beach - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 7 am 
                              2nd & 4th Tuesdays , 12 noon 
        Crackerbarrel, 1475 SW 8th St, Boynton Beach  
 
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park, 1200 West Drew Street, Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8:30 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue, Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2024-2025  President:  James Wylie 
               Email: fjameswylie@gmail.com 
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Joel Davidson 
            E-mail: jid310@bellsouth.net 

          Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

Meet our new  

Kiwanis International 

Leadership 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lee Kuan Yong, the 2024-25 President, has been a member 

of Kiwanis International for 30 years. He is a member of the 

Kiwanis Club of Kuala Lumpur in Malasia and has served as 

president, secretary and treasurer. He is also a member of the 

Eye of the Tiger eKiwanis Club. He served as a trustee of 

Kiwanis International from 2011-14. He also has served as 

president of the Kiwanis Down Syndrome Foundation and was 

the Malaysia District governor and membership chair. Lee is 

married to Kon Cze Yan, a Chartered Accountant.  They have 

two sons and two daughters-in-law, and one grandson. 

President-elect Michael Mulhaul has been a Kiwanis member 

for 32 years. A member of the Kiwanis Club of Greater 

Parsippany, New Jersey, U.S., he has served as its president 

and treasurer. He is also a member of the Kiwanis Club of 

Asbury Park, which he helped charter. He has been both 

governor and lieutenant governor of the New Jersey District and 

is currently president of the New Jersey District Foundation and 

a Kiwanis Children’s Fund trustee. Mulhaul and his wife and 

fellow Kiwanian, Laura, have three adult children, a son-in-law 

and a grandchild. Mulhaul will serve as president in 2025-26. 

Hope Markes, a member of the Kiwanis Club of Hopewell 

in Hanover, Jamaica, was district governor in 2013-14  

and previously served as lieutenant governor.  At the district 

level,  she was a member of the Strategic Planning Committee 

and was regional vice chair for The Formula, a membership 

growth initiative of Kiwanis International. She has also served 

on the Membership and Education committees. At the club level, 

she twice served as 

president. She served 

as secretary and chair 

of the Fundraising, 

Membership and 

Interclub committees. 

Markes will serve as 

president in 2026-27. 

The 2025 Kiwanis 

International 

Convention will be held 

in Pittsburgh, 

Pennsylvania, U.S., 

June 25-28. 
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The 

        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 

June “Zoom” 
Board Meeting 

July “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  

August  “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  

September “Zoom” Board Meeting 


